20-1705-EL- 16G





January 6, 2022

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Tanowa Troupe
Secretary
The Public Utilities Commission
Of Ohio
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, Ohio 43215

RE: AOBA Alliance, Inc. - Change in Directors

Dear Ms. Troupe:

This letter is to inform the Commission of a change in Directors of AOBA Alliance, inc. Effective January 1, 2022 Mr. Conor Jeffers replaced Ms. Mary Lynch on the Board of Directors of AOBA Alliance, Inc.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and please direct any questions to the undersigned at (202) 296-3390.

Sincerely,

Kevin D. Carey

Vice President of Operations

AOBA Alliance, Inc.